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15 November 2023 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I am aware that the flooding of the footpath along Botley Road between the Luzborough 
roundabout and the junction with Rownhams Lane has become a danger to our students, some of 
whom are walking in the road. I have previously reported this to Hampshire County Council and have 
also done so again this week. As you will appreciate, the school is not responsible for roads and 
cannot make the local authority carry out any repairs. For your information, the reference number 
for the report to the county is: 7134223. 
 
If you share my concerns, can I urge you as parents to report them to the county Transport and 
Roads Team via the online reporting system:  
 
https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/roadproblems 
 
or by calling their Customer Contact Centre on 0330 555 1388. 
 
It is more likely that the problem will be resolved if we are numerous in voice in reporting our 
concerns. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Andrew Portas 
Headmaster  
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